
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 28th March 2011 at 7.20pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Griffiths (Vice-Chairman), R Abbiss, M Shineton,         H Barratt, D Newsham, J Davies, A Parsons, D Walsh (who will be late).

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

0.
Public participation:

No public present.

1.
Apologies:

Cllrs S Home (business), D Walsh (will arrive late due to prior appointment), Shropshire Cllr G Butler.

RESOLVED to accept apologies.

2.
Declaration of interests: 

Cllr Shineton declared a prejudicial interest in item 8a – donations to Severn Hospice and Severn Centre.

Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a person interest in item 7b - Parish Watch.

Cllr Abbiss declared a prejudicial interest in item 8a – donation to Severn Hospice and personal interest in item 13 - ALC report and item 9 - School field drainage.

Cllr Newsham declared a prejudicial interest in item 8a – Severn Hospice donation.
3.
Minutes of last meeting:

These had been circulated with the agenda. A spelling mistake was pointed out on the first page under parishioner’s time – should read ‘field’ not filed. It was RESOLVED that these be accepted as a true record with the amendment and the minutes were signed by the Chairman.

4.
Matters arising from the minutes:

a) Clerk’s report:

Northwood Lane signs:

Clerk had received confirmation from Andy Oliver at SC that he has no problems where these signs have been situated.

Glebe Drive footpath:

Graham Downes had taken on board about the trees lifting the footpath and would speak to the relevant department.

School Shed:

Email received confirming that planning permission was not required for this shed as it is being used ancillary to school activities.

Crucial Crew:

John Williamson has withdrawn £43.74 and closed Charity accounts. The PC agreed to make up the difference. John is let clerk have cash which he has withdrawn from Bank.

Buckingham Palace Garden Party:

Roy Broome, Highley PC Chairman has been selected to attend this event this year together with another Chair from Telford and Wrekin area.

Newsletters:

These will be ready for collection/delivery by the end of the week. Items were once again received from Chorley Show AFTER the deadline. Clerk had to change things around to get these in and confirmed that she had written back asking that in future items are sent in as early as possible.  Clerk apologised to Cllr Shineton for not being able to insert the items that she had sent in as the deadline had been missed and there was no space left.  It was RESOLVED that any items received after the deadline in future will not be included.
Clerk had also received a request about delivering a Ditton Priors PPG letter and also a ‘Chorley Chicks’ leaflet.  It was RESOLVED that Cllrs would deliver these with the newsletters.
Parish On line renewal:

This account should have been £10 + VAT so we owe £2 VAT. RESOLVED to pay this account.
Bold Farm – mud:

Clerk had reported this to Aston Botterell PC and the Clerk confirmed via email that she would speak to her Chairman about the problem. Eileen Reynolds also commented in her emailed the problems in The Desserts with enforcement action being taken by Natural England for damage caused. This information was noted.
5. Planning:

a) Construction of a new vehicular access – Walnut Tree Cottage, 4 Midwinters, Chorley:

Several Cllrs had visited this site and after discussions it was RESOLVED to accept the plans and ask that the feasibility of transplanting the hedge be considered.

b) No other applications received.

c) Permissions/refusals – as per weekly planning lists emailed out.

d) To confirm applications: 

1. Replace entrance doors and various windows affecting a Grade II Listed Building – Lower Chorley Farm, Chorley. RESOLVED that this application be supported.

2. To cut back overgrowing branches of one Silver Birch tree within Stottesdon Conservation Area – The Rectory, Stottesdon. RESOLVED that this be supported as this had been discussed previously.

6. Correspondence:

LCR magazine – noted receipt.

WM Ambulance Service reply – reply noted. Cllr Shineton confirmed that she had visited the Control Centre and their equipment should show when an ambulance is in the wrong place and then they are contacted.

SC – Future Education in Shropshire posters – posters put on notice boards. The PC should be supporting Stottesdon School.

Bank statement – initialled by Chairman.

Concept – Localism Bill – Neighbourhood Plans & N/hood Development Orders (Copy sent to all Cllrs). It is still not clear what is coming out of this Bill. Training sessions will be held regarding this.

Letter from MP P Dunne re: Localism Bill (precept) – cop circulated to all Cllrs. Noted receipt.

ALC – The Good Councillor’s Guide and Parish Matters newsletter from Came and Co. – copies of Guide handed to all Cllrs.

Emails:
Planning application notifications weekly

Rural Services Network newsletters

SC – Road closure – Dingle Bridge, Middleton Scriven

Localism Bill – What Parish Council’s really need to know

CiNCH roadshows – ‘It’s in your hands’ – posters put on notice boards.

ALC – Employment Briefing

SC – New Public Access System for Shropshire website links

Mobile Library changes – details inserted in the newsletter.

Cleobury & Rural LJC funding application deadline – 8th April deadline.
ALC – NALC DIS54 Round Up

Brown Clee Medical PPG newsletter delivery request – dealt with earlier.

Mr Upton – Speeding traffic through Chorley – Clerk read emails and her reply. Money for road repairs has been promised and when this has been received the matter of speed limits will be looked into again.  Clerk will ask for speeds recorded in Chorley.

Public Service Efficiency update

Shropshire Olympian Festival update

ALC – Developer Contributions and the community Infrastructure Levy. This was discussed and it was felt that the fixed rate of £8000 had a lot of drawbacks in the Countryside with unwanted/unforeseen effects.  This should be scaled to match the size and value of the property proposed rather than a flat rate. Welcomed the control that the community Infrastructure Levy would give to local parish but would wish to be assured that the Parish council would be the prime decision making body of any usage of this levy.
ALC – PB Event

ALC – Larger Councils meeting- 19th April, The Guildhall, Shrewsbury. No interest shown.
ALC – Account and Audit regulations update – noted receipt.
Request received from David Cook and Thomas Cook for the Parish Council to confirm their ‘Local connection’ to the parish. After discussions it was RESOLVED to provide this information confirming that both David and Thomas have lived in the parish for numerous years/attended Stottesdon School and Lacon Childe School/have family living in Chorley/children go to Stottesdon School.
Letter received from SC confirming that ink/paper will still be available ‘in moderation’. Cllr Abbiss confirmed that this had been brought up through ALC and it was pointed out that the Shropshire Charter had been broken. A new charter is being drawn up.  It was RESOLVED that Cllr Parsons read through the present charter and make comments as she had originally commented that this charter was too long!

ALC – email requesting any comments to an LCR opinion question – ‘Should Parish and Town Councils lose the power to precept if they break the law of statutory regulations?’ After discussions it was RESOLVED to leave this (comments have to be in by 3rd May).
ALC – confirmation of SC Area Directors received and noted.

ALC – Pavement permits information.

ALC – Market Town Awards projects in parish – none in our parish at present.

7.
Parish problems:
a) Parish problems:

Bad pothole on the side of the road near to the BW at Honeysuckle Lane.

New gate installed at the bottom of Moon House Bank – Cllr Shineton will look at this.

Hedge overhanging the pavement from The Bull Ring – Cllr Shineton will ask Mr Simmonds to trim it back.

Roads subsiding and potholes throughout the parish although some work has been carried out this week.

No ‘HORSE’ warning signs near to Ginny Hole – Cllr Shineton will look into this. Clerk pointed out that she didn’t think there were any at Chorley either.

Cllr Newsham confirmed that £3333.33 had been raised in the Parish for Breast Cancer.

Cllr Abbiss confirmed that stone had been delivered for the Pickthorn/Duddlewick road.

b) Parish Watch:

Drains covers had been stolen throughout the parish.  It is understood that arrests have been made regarding the other burglaries in the parish.

8.
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: 
Clerk’s fees - £xxx

Clerk’s expenses - £98.82 (including the 2nd half yearly payment for Working from home)

Newsletter production - £25

PC Online - £2 for VAT omitted from cheque last month

Lengthsman Scheme account - £975 + £195 VAT = £1170.00 – Clerk was asked to query if this included all work carried out.
Chorley Village Hall – £220

Crucial Crew – It had previously been agreed that the PC would make up any shortfall when the Charity account was closed.  There would be a shortfall of approximately £42.  It was RESOLVED that the PC pay the £85 and when the cash is received from the Charity Trustees then this will be banked by the Clerk in the PC account.
Stottesdon PCC Burial Grant - £275

Sidbury PCC Burial Grant - £150

Chorley Baptist Chapel -£100

It was RESOLVED to pay these cheques and Cllrs/Clerk were instructed to sign them.

To consider donation requests:

Cllrs Abbiss, Shineton and Newsham declared a prejudicial interest in the Severn Hospice as they fund raise for the Hospice and left the room.

Cllr Shineton declared a prejudicial interest in the Severn Centre as Trustee of the Centre.
After discussions it was RESOLVED to make the following donations and Cllrs/Clerk were instructed to sign the cheques.
Severn Hospice - £50

Hope House - £50

CAB - £75

Severn Centre - £50

Samaritans - £50

No Panic – no further information available so this was left at present.

9.
Stottesdon School field drainage:

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest as School Governor.

Clerk explained that a request had been made from the School for any available financial help with regards to the drainage of the school field. Clerk had been in touch with S Cllr. M Shineton and a contact had been forwarded to the School to make enquiries regarding funding.

Cllr Shineton pointed out that there was a scheme under the Rural Challenge Funding project for small parishes. After discussions it was RESOLVED to write to Mark Pemberton at SC expressing an interest in this fund from 1st April as this is a dual purpose use field for school and community. Clerk was asked to notify the school regarding this. It was also agreed that Clerk should ask the School to seek quotes from Willowdene, Mr Hetherington from Bagginswood and Gordon Cork from Detton.

It was also queried whether FOSPS could make a contribution towards the cost of almost £6,500.

10.
Website policy:

Cllr Griffiths had printed off a copy from the website of a similar PC and it was RESOLVED that Cllr Griffiths would tailor this to our PC and email to Clerk to forward to other Councillors for consideration.

11.
Risk Assessment:

Clerk had handed each councillor a copy of this and after discussions it was RESOLVED to accept this as presented by the Clerk.
12.
Road name signs:

Clerk had not progressed any further with this at present. It was RESOLVED that there was no immediate hurry.

13.
ALC Report:

Cllr Abbiss declared personal interest as ALC Chairman.

Cllr Abbiss reported that at the last Area meeting a presentation was received from the Health Service which was well received.

A Visioning Day had been held recently and ALC are now working on a new constitution and also with Telford and Wrekin to get them on board.  ALC had liaised with SC regarding the importance of the IT to Parish and Town councils.

It is hoped that there will be CD/DVD’s available for planning applications in the near future.

14.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

S. Cllr Shineton gave a brief report on the following:

· Market Towns Initiative

· SamDev – more information

· Voluntary Drivers – an apology has been made to these drivers and the rate has been increased to 42.5p per mile.

· Pavement permits

· Health

· Change in Development Management Services – Planning. If the PC object to an application and it is not a planning matter then this is dealt with by an officer not committee.  If it is a member’s application or anything controversial then this can be handed back to SC for their decision without comment from the PC.
15.
Items for next agenda:

School field drainage

Name signs

Website

Chairman informed Councillors that he had been Chairman for 4 years and intended standing down in May.

16.
Date of next meeting:

Annual Parish meeting – 11th April Rays Farm, Billingsley. 18th April PC meeting.

Cllr Abbiss gave her apologies for the Annual meeting and Cllr parsons gave her apologies for both meetings.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 10pm.

CHEQUES WRITTEN:

Mrs F Morris (salary) - £xxx

Newsletter - £25

Mrs F Morris (expenses) - £98.82

Stottesdon PCC - £275

Sidbury PCC - £150

Chorley Chapel - £100

HMRC PAYE - £648.59
Chorley Village Hall - £222 

Spatialtech (UK) Ltd - £2 (Parish Online VAT element to previous account)
Willowdene resources Ltd - £1170

ALC – £20

CAB - £75

Hope House - £50

Severn Hospice - £50

Severn Centre - £50

Samaritans - £50
B’North & District Crime Prevention Panel (Crucial Crew) - £85

Signed:
 
Chairman





Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 18th April 2011.
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